From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 17 January 2017 07:41
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 16/02585/LB

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 7:41 AM on 17 Jan 2017 from Mrs Anna McDonagh.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	The Lion Main Street Wendlebury Bicester OX25 2PW 

	Proposal:
	Amendments from the approved application ref. 15/00072/LB & 15/00172/F which proposed permeable paving to the car park. The proposal is to retain and extend the existing tarmac finish to the car park, whilst providing an alternative sustainable drainage proposal in the attached Floor Risk Assessment. 

	Case Officer:
	Michelle Jarvis 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mrs Anna McDonagh

	
	

	Address:
	Manor Farm House Main Street, Wendlebury, Oxfordshire OX25 2PW


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer objects to the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I live opposite The Thames Water pumping station in Wendlebury. It is not fit for purpose and does not cope. Over the last 2 years there have been frequent times when it has broken down. There have been frequent times when a lorry has come to pump out water because of this. On the night of saturday 14 Jan 2016 a lorry arrived at around midnight and has been here since. I write this on monday 16 Jan. The lights and noise of the lorry come directly into our house; during the night this affects our sleep and during the day our quality of life.
I have lived in Wendlebury for more than 20 years. During that time I have seen flooding and the effect on the people and properties that are flooded. 
The Lion floods. There has been water in the property a number of times.
Given that the tarmac of the Lion carpark is not permeable, it is clear, during times of rain, that the run off, combined with the increased use of water for toilets, cooking, washing up etc at The Lion is an increased contribution to all the water in the village and the pumping station that does not and can not cope.
At times of flooding we have had foul water in the road and in the brook.
The Lion has permission to build a number of bedrooms which will also contribute to more water going through a system that can not cope.
It is a fantastic asset to our village, but I cannot support this application.


